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13 September 2023 

Australian Health Practitioner Regulation Agency 

Level 7, 111 Bourke Street  

Melbourne VIC 3000  

By Email: ahpraconsultation@ahpra.gov.au 

 

Dear Consultation Team, 

Consultation on the Criminal History Registration Standard 

Thank you for the opportunity to contribute to AHPRA’s consultation on the Criminal history registration 

standard (the Standard). 

The Australasian Sonographers Association (ASA) is the professional organisation for Australasian 

sonographers, who are the experts in ultrasound. With over 7,000 members, and representing more 

than 70% of Australasia’s sonographers, the ASA’s purpose is to foster a sonography profession that 

delivers high quality ultrasound with a vision to create a healthier world through sonographer expertise.  

Our attached submission outlines the areas of the Standard that could be strengthened.  

ASA supports the need to ensure patients are safe and in the care of health practitioners who are fit and 

proper people to support them. The ASA also supports the rights of health practitioners to natural justice 

in decision-making about their fitness to practice, privacy of personal information, and appropriate support.  

In the main, the Standard strikes the right balance between these priorities.  Where it falls short is in 

clarity about the decision-making process, the factors the Board considers when assessing a health 

practitioner’s criminal history on their fitness to practice, and the disciplinary action that can result from 

the Board’s decisions.  

Should you wish to discuss our contribution to the review of the Standard further, please contact ASA’s 

General Manager, Policy & Advocacy,  on  or at 

 

Yours sincerely,  

Ian Schroen  

President  

Australasian Sonographers Association 

 


















